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- ©“MR. UTZ: The first case on the docket to be heard
will be Case‘43§0. The balance of the cases will be taken in

order. .

-

MR. HATCH: This is the application of Shenaédoah
bil C&fporation for a waterflood project, Eddy COUnty,%New
Mexico. The applicant seeks authority to institute a Gater—
flood project in the Shugart Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
by injection of water iﬂto the Yates ahd Queen fOrmatibns
thréugh its Shugart "B" Well No. 1 located in the soutﬁWeét
éuarter, southeast quarter of Section 33, Township’l8 South;
Range 31 East.

MR. UTZ: Any other appearances in this cééé?»

MR: JENNINGS: I am James T. Jennings of JeﬁningsF

Christy & Copple, appearing on behalf of the ap?licanﬁ,

WU e AP ang o ey oeb i et

Shenandoah 0il Corporation. I will have one witness,ng. Pat

Bates.

¢ ' PAT BATES,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined
and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS:

9] Would you state your name and occupation, please?

A My name is T. Pat Bates, Shenandoah Oil Corporation,

¢

s

.
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Vice President in charge of secondary recovéfy, Fort Worth.

o) Have you teétified at hearings before this commission
on many -occasions, Mr. Bates?

A Yes, on two separate oécasiqns.

MR, JENNINGS: Do you wish any further quslification
of Mr. Bates?

MR. UTZ: No, sir. 1ie is previously gualified to
tesfify‘befbre the Board of Commissioners.

MR. JENNINGS: Before proceeding I would like to- R
amend our application to make an application for a watérfiood
project and to convert this one well to waterfloed injection.
VWe originally made an application for administrative approVai
in connection with Case No. 3779 and the acreage in gquestion
had béen included in that project and would also call the
Commission'’s attention to-a typographical error in paragraph
Nét 5 of the appiication wheré the well which we prbpose to
convert-"Shugart *B' No. 1 Well” was described as "Unit 1" when

in affect it should have been "Unit 0", The location is correct.

It is in the SW/4, SE/4 of Section 33.

'MR. UTZ: What is the amendment that you propose
here?

MR. JENNINGS: We originally filed this -- we still
want to -- we filed it for administrative approval to convert

this well or to convert a well to water injection ané the
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Cémmission determined that while this was in the same area
it would notkqualify for administrative approval, so we want
to make our applicatioﬁ coincide with --

MR. UTZ: I‘see, to a waterflood project. What you
want is an expansion.of the waterflood? -

MR. JENNINGS: No, sir.

MR. HATCH: Excuse me. We didn't allow the expansion.

.That was the reason he had to Come on for a hearing as a

separate party becaﬁse the<one they had'appliea for, adminis-
trative procedure under an expansion; but it was not their
own waferfibod, so we said --
MR. UTZ: Iisee. You want to create a waterflood.
MR. JENNINGS: Well, maybebthat is it. I ‘am not too
sure, but there is one there.

MR. UTZ: If vyou don't have one, I guess you do want

- one if you are going to have an injection well, is that it?

MR. JENNINGS: Yes, sir.
Q Mr. Bates, is the Shenandoah 0il Company the owner
and operator of the Shugart No. "B" unit weli located in the
SW/4, SE/4 of Section 33, Township 18 South, Range 31 East?

A Yes. It is,

e) Is that well located within your original waterflood
project which is known as the Shenandoah-Shugart Waterflood

Project?
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A Yes. It isbih the same area jncluded in the same
aCreége as we initially started out with.
MR. JENMINGS: Mr. Reporter, would you mark that as
Exhibit 67 | | '
(Whereupon, Applicant's
gExhibit No. 6 was marked
for identificatibn)
MR. HATCH: May I interrupt? Oﬁr éngineers said thaE
théré were certéin’&ry holes oOr some thing in-between the area
to be flooded anddthis particular weli,'aﬁd he said he wduidi
‘have to have a new well.
MR. UTZ: Well now, you are confusing me. Does
shenandoah have 2 waterflood in this area?
| MR. JENNINGS: Maybe I can clarify it. shenandoah
" has a -- and our exhibit will show this -- Shenandoah nas a
waterflood to the north and west and under Case No. 4251
Kérsey has inétituted or proposed to institute & wétérflood
ptoject in Section 4, 19, 31, which is south of there.
MR;»UTZ: You do have the waterflodd up in Sections
29 and 307
MR. 3ENNINGS; ‘Yes, sir. In jight of the present
advertisenent we now propose to join Mr. Kersey in his and vie
have a cooperative water flood agreement with Mr. Kersey with
the two wells which are locat=2d in section 4, pownship 19

‘gouth, Range 31 East.




MR. UTZ: But you do only have a lease-line agreement

with hiﬁ? i
‘ MR. - JENNINGS: fes; sir. Welhave. We have an agrée—
ment which\is a attached to our exhibit, a cooperative waterflood
agreemeét with Mr. Kersey, the operator.

| MR, UTZ: This will not be a part of his watefflood
~- in aglégal’sense you are ﬁdtfgoing té share allowances?

. MR. JENNINGS: No, sir. -

MR. UTZ: You are going to have a waterflood.

MR. JENNINGS: All right, so unless it goes in our

:

basic -~ we just want permission to inject water in his wells.
It wilf be a separate project as I consider it.
MR, UTZ: You may proceed.

(Exhibit marked, Exhibit
6)

Q% Mr, Bates, referring to what has been marked as
Exhibi# 6, is Shenandoah currently injecting water in or con-
c&rreﬁ%ly conducting waterflood operations in the area covered
hy thig plat?

K' Yes. It is Secﬁion 29, 30.

Q How many injection wellé do you have in that area?

A We have 11, a total of 11 injection wells and injecting

about ‘6200 barrels a day.

Q Just for the Commission's information, how has that




flood responded?

A It is responding very well. It is producing over
.300 barrels a day -~ still increasing.
Q Now, do you propose entering -- have you entered into

an agreement with Harold Kersey to flood the arca or the wells
in Sections 33, 18, 31?2

A Yes. We have. That is affective the 9th of April
this Year;

Q ‘And you entered into the coopefative agreement for
waterfloodiﬁé, a copy of thch was attached to vour application
as Exhibit 1? -

A Righé; yes.,

Q What zones do yOu propose to inject Water into?

A We plan on injecting water in the Queen's Formafion.

Q Where are you going to gét the water?

A We{will get‘the water from our plant we have set uﬁ
now in Section 29'on the Shugart "A" Lease and we will furnish
water to Kersey. He will,‘in turn, sell us pressured water for
our well.

Q Has Mr. Kersey heretofor filed an application to
convert two of his wells located in Section 4 to water injection
wells?

A Yes. He has. Well No. 2 and 4.

0 This was filed in connection with CaseANo. 42512
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A. Yes.

Q / Do you know if the Commiésiqn granted auﬁhérity for
him to inject water into these two wells?

A Yes. They did.

Q What is the current status of the Kersey Project,
if you know?

| A Well, to date I>believe Kersey has completed installa-

tion of a supply line from our-plant-6ver fo the site hear his
Mo. 4 Well., I tﬁink he plans on setting his plant up in the

near future,

Q What is the nature of acreage upon which your well is

located, your proposed injection well?

A .What do you mean?

Q Is it Federal acreage?
A It is Federal.
Q Did you ask and obtain the approval cf the United

States Geological Survey for the conversion of this well?

A Yes. We did. We received approval.
Q I asked you if tﬁis was the approval you received?
A Yes., It is.

MR. JENNINGS: We'd like it marked Exhibit 7.
(Whereupon, Abplicant's
Exhibit No. 7 was

marked for identification)

Q Referring to Exhibit 7, Mr. Bates, where are the Kersey




wells with reference to your well -- where are they located?
i A Well, they are south of our well.
f Q And how many producing wells do you have in the area?
A We only have another additionél producing well other

than this No. 1 that we ‘are going to convert.
0] Is that the number Shugart "B" No. 3?
AA yes. |
Qo ‘ That is located in the SE/4 of Sectionb33?
A >:?es.
0 Now, Mr. Bates, what is the production history of

the two wells in question, the Shugart No. 1 and the Shugart

-

No. 3?2

A ~ Well, currently, up to June 1, this year, both wells

i, e KA 1 AR OE

‘have produced 57,000 barrels.

; Q What is the current production at this time?
h; A Just one barrel or less a - -day per well,
‘ 0] Mr. Bates, referrring to your application and exhibit,

referring to what has been marked Exhibit 3 to the application,
would you briefly explain what this reflects?

A Well, Exhibit 3 reflects this agreement we had with
-- no, it doesn't -- excusec re. Thié just shows the field
pattern, injection pattern that we have the present time and
then it shows the one well herc that we would like to convert

to injection.
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Q" ~Thét iéwﬁasically the same as Exhibit 7 which we have
heretofor introduced, but on a largexrscale?

A Yes .,

é‘ Now, I believe that you stated vou entered into a
cooperative agreement with Mr{'Kersey. What is generally the
nature of that agreement?

A Well, ig just outlines cqrtain cbﬁditions that we
have for us selling him water for his plant and then actually
theumaih part of it is that in this agreement we have stated
that we would like 300 barrels per day injecfed in each one of
the wells and not over 2,000 pounds pressure.

0 Mow, referring to what has been attached to the
application and marked as an exhibit, that is your caéing
pfdgram of the conversion for the Qell which you prdpose’to use
for waterflooa for injection purposes, would you explain that
‘to the Conmission?

A Yes. This diagram indicates that' the éi1/2 inch cas-
ing is set at 875 feet and the top of the cement was back to
403 feet from the surface and has 5 1/2 inch casing set 3420
feét; the top cement being at 7332. Now, this well is completed
both in the Yates and Queen sections. The Yates section is
perforated from 2739 to 2785 and the Queen section from 3356
to 3366. Now, we propose to go in with two inch plastic-coated

tubing with tension type packer set just above the Queen's
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perforation, below the Yates section. We wiil not inject into
that section at the present time.
0 | You do contemplate injecting into the Yates-section
at a later date? »
A Later on I‘thinkvthat we would possibly do that.

MR. HATCH: Excuse me. The USGS letter spé;ks of
injection in the Yates, Seven Rivers, Queen and Grayburg - |
formations, but you’ére‘onlyfsééking,fin this hearing, for the
Yates and Queen formations?

THE WITNESS: Just the'Yateiraﬁd Queen formation,
That is all that is down there actually that is productive in
that area.

>Q - (By Mr. Jennings) I might clarifyiit, Mr. Hatch.
That was the formaﬁion that was allowed in Case 3779, the

original one.

A Yes. That is the field designation,

Q Do you nave a log of the well in question, Mr. Bates?
a Yes. I have.

Q That log was attached to the original application as

Exhibit No. 5, is that right?

A Right.
0 And that shows the formation where you propose to
inject?

A Yes. It does.
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Q That is from the depth of 2739 o 29857
A Well, let me come back. That zone will not be in-
jected into at the present time. That is the Yates section.

0 It is the Queen's that you propose to?

o

That is right,
Q 3356 to 33662
A Yes,
0 Mr. Bateé,'do vou feel that the ihjection of water in
this well wil} insure the protection of correlative rights ang

result in the ultimate increase in production?

A Yes. I do,
Q ‘And Prevent waste?
A ' Yes,

o) Weie the Exhibits No. 1 to 5 which were‘attached to
the original application énd Exhibit No. ¢ prepared by you or
under your Supérvision and direction, other thap the log?

A Yes. It was brepared by me.

MR. JENNINGS: We'd like to offer these exhibits as

immediately adjacent to the well in question and 3379 being

the Shenandoah—Shugart waterflood located to the north ang west
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of this area which actually included this acreéqe.

MR. UTZ: What wag/the number on Kersey?

MR, JENNINGS: 4251. In connection with the Kersey,
I might say the Commission entered the order in that case on
November 5, 1969 authorizing the conversion of two wells to watérwl
injection wells.

MR. ‘UTZ: You wish to mark these exhibits that vou filed
with yohr application? u

MR. JENNINGS: Yes, sir. We would like to.

MR. UTZ: As exhibits in this case?
MR. JENNINGS: Yes. We have nothing further.
MR. UTZ: Exhibits No. 1 through 7 will be entered into

the record in this case.

(Whereupon, Applicant!s Exhibits 1-7
were entered into the case)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ;

0 Mr., Bates, referring to your Exhibit No. 4 which is

your diagram of your completion, how 0ld is that casing on the well:

A I really don't have that dateT I have to get it.

Q Is it pretty old casina?

A It is not any older than these in the initial water-
flood project. They were drilled in 1959, I believe -- pretty
close.

0 Mow, it is your intention to inject down ﬁhe casing.
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A _ No, sir. UWe will inject’plaéﬁic—coéted tubing
underneath a packer, the packer being sct juét above the Queen's
perforation. It will be new plastic—coated‘tubiﬁg.

Q The packer will be set within what -- 10 feet or so?

A I'a say on that diagram --- approximately 3340, I think

;. =~ pretty close to that, ves.

Q It is fresh water you are going to use?

A It is going to be freéh‘to brackish water. We will

_co-mingle water later on.

0 But you will reinject produced water?

A Yes.

0 When it is available?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you intend to coat the annulus with inert fluid?

A HWe éure do. Yes, sir.

Q Are you going‘toileave the annulus open?A

A We will have a valve and a gauge on it vhere we can
éheck it.

Q Do you intend to test this casing before you inject
Qater?

A Well, we could. I hadn’'t planned on'it. It will be
loaded ~-- the hole will be loaded. Ve didn't test the casing

so far as the other wells were concerned. We loaded the hole

ahd they held water, so that is what is in there.
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Q And this well is on the same basic lease as your
watéfflood in Section 29 and 30, is that correct?

A Yes,Asir;

Q However, this is aﬁ’expansion of over a mile from the
‘other project?

A Yes, sir.

Q So I am quite suré that the Commission will create
another flood project in this area. In that case, what do you
wish to call this -- Shugértv“B" Lease, is it?

A That would probably_be the host way to designate it.

ﬁR. UTZ: Any other questions of the witness?
If'not, the witness may be excused.
Any statements in this case?

The case will be taken under advisement.
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PAT BATES |
Direct Examination by Mr, Jennings 2
Cross Exéminaf:ion by Mr. Utz 13
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EXHIBIT MARKED - ADMITTED : ~
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STATE OF NEW MEX‘ICO )
o L ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

| I Péféf A. Lumia, Certified Sﬁorthand Reporter in and for
the Cohn£9 of Berna{illo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify
that Ehgiforegoing and attached Transcript of Hearing béfore
the Néw ﬁékico Oil ConservationvCommiésion was repgrted by me,
and thatéiﬁé same is a true and correct record of the said
prdCééaigéé;.to the bést of my knowledge, skill and ability.

/5 L. R

Certified Shorthand Reporter

L do horedy wvertify thet ithe Foracoing is

3 er plety rnoowd of fRe omvoese T




B. J. KELLENBERGER
PREBIDENT

SHENANDOAH ()IL (CORPORATION

1500 COMMERCE BUILDING
FORT WORTH, TExas 76102

September 16, 1970

(S22
[AV

TELEPHONE
ED 2.7381

16 Sep 21 An i

i

S 74 2,

Dle art

0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter Re:

Dear Mr. Porter:

Commission Order #R-3992
Shenandoah Shugart "B"
Water Flood Project
Eddy County, New Mexico

Please refer to my letter of September 2, 1970 whereby you were
informed of the initial water injection date for our Shugart "B" No. 1
well, Eddy County, New Mexico

This date should read August 28, 1970 instead of September 28, 1970.

Very truly yoﬁrs,

SHENANDOAH OIXIL CORPORATION

—_— -

7 AL e

T. P. Bates

Vice President - Secondary

TPB:Jn

CcC:

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P.0O. Drawer DD
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

U. S. Department of Interior
Geological Survey

P. O. Drawer U .
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Jennings & Copple
P, O. Box 1180

" Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Mr. C. W. Downey
P. O. Box 2189
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Recovery
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B. J. KELLENBERGER
PRESIDENT

SHENANDOAH (QIL (CORPORATION

1500 CoMMERCE BUILDING
FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76102

//4

TELEPHONE
D 2.7381
September 2, 1970
0il Conservation Commission. _
P. 0. Box 2088 “10Sep 8 AKY 11
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 -
Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter {
8 Y Re: Comnlssz.on Ordgr #R-3992
Shenandoah Shugart "B"
~ py j,i Water Flood Project - Eddy
County, New Mexico
;
Dear Mr. Porter: 7

e 703(a) of the New Mexwo Rules and
Regulatlons Book, to advise you that water injection was -com-
menced Septemb 8, 19 0 I, the Shenandoah Shugart "B" No. 1 well
as set forth i Case No. 1}3{3//(see attached plat).

In accordance w1th

This well is cur'rently taking 271 barrels of water a day at
180 pounds.

Very truly yours,

SHENANDOAH ‘OIL, CORPORATION

T. P. Bates
Vice President - Secondary
Recovery
TPB:Jn
Attachment ,
CcC: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. O. Drawer DD
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

U. S. Department of Interior
Geological Survey

P. 0. Drawer U

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

-Jennings & Copple
P, O. Box 1180
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Mr. C. W. Downey
P. 0. Box 2189
Hobbs, New Mexico 882uQ
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
‘ P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

July 13, 1970

Mr. James T. Jeanings .
Jennings, Christy & Copple
Attorneys at Law

( t Office Box 1180

i 1, New Mexico 88201 .-

|
i&)qar Sirs
A

Enclosed herxewith is Commission Crder No. R-3992, entered in Case
. 4380, approving the Shenandoah Shugart “B" Waterflood Project.

Injection shall be through the one authorised water injection well,
ch shall be equipped with an internally plastic-cocsted tubing set
a packer located at approximately 3340,

to allowable, our calculations indicate that when all of the

a rizsed injection wells have been placed on active injection, the

allowable which this project will be eligible to receive under
the provisions of Rule 701-E-3 is 84 barrels pex day when tha South-

sast New Mexico normal unit allowable is 42 barrels per day or less.

Please ruport any exrroxr in this calculated maximum allowadble im-
ately, both to the Santa re office of the Commissicn and the
\ ropriate district proration office.

v

iIn order that the allowable assigned to the project may be kept cur-
‘tent, and in order that the operator may fully benefit from the allow-
able provisions of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly notify both
of the aforementioned Commission offices by letter of any change in
the status of wells in the projact area, i.e., when active injection
commaences, when additional injection or producing wells are drilled,
when additional wells are acquired through purchase or unitigation,

when wells have raceived a response to water injection, etc.




OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 8750t

-3
Mr. Jumes T. Jennings
Jennings, Christy & Copple
Attorneys at Law

Roswell, NMew Mexico

My 13' 1970

B

E o

r cooperation in keeping the Commission so informed as to the
status of the project and the wells therein will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTZR, Jx.
Secretary-pirector

U

ALP/DER/Ax
V: 0il Conservation Commission

Hobbs and Arxtesia. N, Mex.

! U. 8. Geolojical Survey
’U Drawer U
Artesia, New Mexico

Mr. D. E. Gray
State Engineer Office
santa Fe, Mow Mexico
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”nl THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

d THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

| BY_THE COMMISSION:

rat Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

f in the premises,

Elaw, the Commission has jurtudiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

/| authority to institute a waterflood project in the Shugart Pool
i' by the injection of water into the Yates and Queen formations

. through its Shugart “B" Well Ro. 'l, located in the SW/4 SE/4 of
éISQQtlon 33, Township 18 South, nango 31 Bant. HHPH, Ed2y County,

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

. CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
" COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

‘CASE No. 4380
‘Order No. R-3992

APPLICATION OF SHENANDOAH OIL
CORPORATION FOR A WATBRFLOOD ;
PROJECT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.:

ER OF ' C SEION

This cause came on for hoarlng at 9fa.m.’oh July 1, 1970,

NOW, on this_15th day of 5u1y, 1970, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the tcstinony. the rxecord, !
and the recommendations of the lxaniner.’and being fully advised

PINDS s
(1) That due public notico having been given as required by

(2) That the applicant, Shenandoah Oil Corporation, seeks

New Mexico.

(3) That the wells in the:project area are in an advanced

‘)state of depletion and should propcrly be classified as 'Btripptt';

wells.

{4) That the proposed waterflcod project should result in
- the recovery of otherwise unrecoverable oil, thereby preventing
waate
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‘hereby authorized to institute a waterflood project in the Shugart
' Pool by the injection of water into the Yates and Queen formations

Mew Mexico.

it

Epntry of such further orders as the Comuission may deem neces-
‘sary. '

i (5) That the auhjcct application should be approved and
‘thc project should be governed by the provisions of Rules 701,
‘702 and 703 of the Commission Rules and Rogulations

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
(1)‘ That the npplicaht. Shenandoah 0il Corporation, is

through its Shugart "B" Well No. 1, located in the SW/4 SE/4 of
Section 33, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, NMPM, Eddy County,

(2) That the subject waterflood project is hereby designated
ijthe Shenandoah Shugart "B® Waterflcod Project and shall be governed
,by the provinions of Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the Commission Rulop
and Regulations. i

1

i (3) That monthly progress reports of the waterflood project :
hcroin authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in accor-

?anca with Rules 704 and 1120 of the Commission Rules and Regula-
tions. : I

i

i

; {(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

8 DONR at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
idclignatcd. :

e —— So——— s s



‘ROUGH DRAFT FOR WATERFLOOD LETTERS

Mr. James T. Jennings

Jennings, Christy & Copple
Attorneys at Law - P. O. Box 1180
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

Enotuccd WdComiuion order No. R-3992 , entered in Case No.

__4380 , approving the _ _‘?MM “3

Waterflood Project.
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As .to allowable, our calculations indicate that when all of the authorized
injection wells have been placed on active injection, the maximum allow-

able which this proje 111 be eligible to receive under the provisions

of Rule 701-E-3 is : barrels per day when the Southeast New Mexico
normal unit allowable is 421barrels per day or less. :

Please report any error in this calculated maximum allowable imgediétely,
both to the Santa Fe office of the Commission and the appropriate district
proration office.

In order that the allowable assigned to the project may be kept current,
and in orxder that the operator may fully benefit from the allowable
provisions of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly notify both of the
aforementioned Commission offices by letter of any change in ‘the status
of wells in the project area, i.e., when active injection commences, when
additional injection or producing wells are drilled, when additional wells
are acquired through purchase or unitization, when wells have received a
response to water injection,. etc.

Your cooperation in keeping the Commission so informed as to the status
of the project and the wells therein will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
cc: OCC: Hobbs X
Artesia x
Aztec
USGS
Mx.-Frank-Ixby, State Engineer Office, Santa Fe, New Mexico
Mr. D. Gray, :







Docket Ne., 16-~70

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY - JULY 1, 1970

: 9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The followin§~Cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or
Daniel §. Nutter, Alternate Examiner: ’

CASE 4354: (Continued from the May 13, 1970, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for
compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New-Mexico. Applicants,
in the above~styled cause, seek an order pooling all
mineral interests from the surface of the ground ddwn to -
and including the Morrow formation underlying the.¥/2

of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, South
Carlsbad Field,Eddy County, New Mexico, said acreage to
be dedicated to a well to be drilled in either the NE/4
NW/4 or the NW/4 NE/4 of said Section 11l. Also to be con-
‘sidered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge
for the risk involved, a provision for the allccation of
-actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges
for supervision of said well,.

CASE 4165: (Reopened):

. 3 In the matter of Case No. 4165 being reopened pursuant to ths
e provisions of Order No. R-3795, which order established
3v~*' : 160-acre spacing units and an 80-acre proporticnal factoz

: : of 4,77 for the East’Bagley—Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show
cause why the said pool should not be developed on lass txah
160~acre épacing units and to show cause why the 80-acre
proportional factor of 4.77 should or should not be retained.

CASE 4173: (Reopened):

In the matter of Case No. 4173 being reopened pursuant to ths

) provisions of Order No, R§3811, which order estsblishad 80-
acre spacing units and a limiting gas-oil ratic of 4000
cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil for the Hobbs-Drinksxd
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why the said pool should nct bs d=v-l p=3
on 40-acre spacing units and why the limiting gas-c¢il rati
should not revert to 2000 to one.:
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CASE 4371:

‘CASE 4372:

CASE 4373:

~ Docket No., 16-70

Application of Betty Oil Company for a watzrflood expansjion
and amendment of Order No. R-2966, as amended, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause; seeks.
authority to expand its Justis-McKee Unit Waterflood Projeat,
Justis-McKee Pool, by the coriversion to water injection of -
four additional wells in Units B and H of Section 24, Town-
shlp 25 South, Range¢ 37 East, and Units D and M of Section 19,
uownshlp 25 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant further-seéks the amendment ‘of Order No. R-2966,

as amended, to permit administrative approval for the drill-
ing or conversion of additional injection wells at orthodox -
or unorthodox lccations without a showing of well response.

Application of ‘International Hydroca¥bons Incocporated for

an unorthodox gas well location, Lea’ County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of an
unorthodox gas well location for a well to-be:drilled 990
feet from the North and West lines of Section 8, Township 26
South, Range 33 East, Red Hllls-Wolfcamp Gas Puol, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Application of Bénson-Montin—Greer Drilling Corporation for -
pool redelineation, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the -above-styled cause, seeks the Fedelinesation of certain
pool boundaries ‘to include the deletion of the following-
described acreage from the East Puerto Ch1qu1tc~Mancos Ooil
Pool, Rio Arriba County, New' Mexico. :

TOWNSHIP~26'NORTH1 RANGE 1 ‘EAST
:Sectdon 20: W/2

- Section 29: All

Section 32: All

Section 33: W/2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE. 1l EAST
Section 4: W/2 :
Section 5: All

Section 8: All

Section 9: W/2

Section 17: All

Section 20: Allil

Section 29: W/2

and for the extension of the West Puertce Chiguiti-Mansos CGil
Pool to include the above-desuzibed agreags and the following-
described acreage in said oounty:
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Docket No. 16-70

(Casé 4373 continued)

CASE 4374:

CASE 4366:

CASE 4375:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 1 WEST
Sections 1 through 36 - All

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 1 EAST
Section 6: All
Section 7: All
Section 8: W/2
Section 17: W/2
Section 18: All
Section 19: All
Section 20: W/2
Section 30: All

Application of Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corporaiion
for expanséion of a unit area, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

_Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to

expand the Canada Ojitos Unit Area, authorizedjby'ofégr No.
R-2544, to include some 20,480 additional acres, more or
less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in Township 24 North,
Ranges. 1 East and 1 West, Township 25 North, Ranges 1 East
and 1 West; and ‘Township 26 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba
County, N=w Mexico.

(Readvertised) : . ' T
Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for down-hole c¢om-
mingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle production
from the Vacuum-Wolfcamp and Vacuum-Upper Pennsylvanian
Pools in the well-bore of its Bridges State Well No. 109,

a triple completion, located in Unit N of Section 24, Town-
ship 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an
exception to Rule 104 C. I, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception
Rule 104 C. I of the Commission Rules and Regulations to
permit the completion within 660 feet of another producing
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i CASE 4376:

CASE '4377:

CASE 4378: .

Examiner Hearing - July 1, 1970 : _ Docketho. 16-70

CASE 4375 - Continued from Page 3 -

well of its Byers "A" Well No. 1 whiCh’is'beihﬁ“direction—
ally drilled in Unit C of Section 5, Township 19 South,
Range 38 East, Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, pur-
suant' to Order No. R-3973.

Apﬁlicétion of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an

"exception to Order No. R=322]1, as amended, Chaves County,

New Mexico. Applicanti~in the above-styled cause, seeks
an exception to Order No. R+~3221, as amended, whlch

order prohibits the disposal-of water produced in con-
junction with the. productlon of oil on the surface of the
ground in Lea, - Eddy, Chaves;~and Roosevelt Countles New
Mexico. Said exceptlon would be for appllcant s Lusk

"A" Lease comprising the NE/4 of Section 6, Township 15
South, Range 30 East, Double L-Queen Pool, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Appllcant seeks authority to dlspose of salt
water produced by: wells on said lease sins an unlined.
surface plt TEL T

Appllcatlon of Champlln Petroleum Company for a unit
agreement, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.®- Appllcant in
the‘above-styled'caube, seeks -approval of the State
32<7-33 Unit:Area compr131ng 640" acres; -more or less, of
State lands in Section 32, Township:7 South, Range 33 East,
Chaveroco-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

" expansion and amendment of: Order No. ‘R-3550, Roosevelt
County, ‘New Mexico. Applicant, in.thHe above- styled cause,

seeks authority to eéxpand itsState- 32 Waterflood Project,
Chaveroo-San-Andres Pool, by the “cohversion of water
injection o6f oné additional well" located “in Unlt B of
Section 32, Township 7 South, Range 33 Bast, Roosevelt
County, New Mexico. ~Applicant further seeks the amendment
of Order No. R-3550 to permit administrative approval for
the drilling or cohversion of’ addltlonal 1nJectlon wells
w1thout a show1ng of well response ;
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Application of Hal M. Stierwalt for an exceéption to Order
No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mex1co.; Applicant,
in the above- styled cause, for himself and as agc«- for
Southern Union Production Company, seeks an exception to
Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohlblts the
disposal of water produced in conJunctlon with the productlon
of o0il on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and
Roosevelt Countles, New Mexico. Said exception would be for
eight of Stleﬁ alt s wells and four of Southern Unlon ,
Production Com any s wells located in Sectlons 1 and 2 of
Township 16 South, Range 30 East, West: Henshaw—Grayburg
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority

to dispose of salt water produced by said wells in unlined
surface pits located in the vicinity of said wells. .

Appllcatlon ‘of Shenandoah 0il Corporatlon for-a watexr flood
project Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to. institute a waterflood

‘project in the Shugart Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by the

injection of water into the Yates and Queen formatlons
througl:-ita.: shugart "B" Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 SE/4
of Section 33, Township 18 South, Range 31 East.




OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX” 2088 -
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

June 12, 1970

Mr. James T. Jennings DOCker MalizD
Jennings, Christy & Copple

Attorneys at Law B é‘//’”
P. O. Box 1180 —
Roswell, New Mexico

Re: Application of Shenandoah 0il Corzoration
for administrative approval of the conver-
sion of its Shugart "B" No. 1 Unit I Well,
Section 33, Township 18 South, Range 31
‘East, NMPM, Shugart Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, to a water injection well

Dear Mr. Jennings:

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter of
June 10, 1970, and the subject application.

The subject application is not eligible for admin-
istrative approval and has been set for the July 1, 1970,
Examiner Hearing. '

A copy of the docket will be mailed to you within
the next few days.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH
Attorney

GMH /esr




COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT FOR WATERFLOODING
SHUGART FIELD

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
' 88

N N A

COUNTY OF EDDY

THIS AGREEMENT, made and entered into by and between the parties
named as operators and ownefs of the _3 1leases described‘beldw:

WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, KERSEY & COMPANY (KERSEY) is the owner and operator of
the '"Nickson "A" Lease>coveting the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 4&, Towhship 19 South,
Range 31 East, -Eddy County, New Mexico; and '

WHEREAS, Kersey is the operator and an owner éf“the "Welch "A"
Lease covering tﬁe E/2 NW/4, W/2 NE/4 and NE/4& NE/4 of Section éf?Township

19 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico; and
| WHEREAS,'Shenah&éah 0il Corporation is the owner and operator
of Shugart "B" Lease covering the S/2 and NW/4 of Section 33, T18S, R—31—é;
-Eddy County, New Mexico; and -

WHEREAS, the parties he;eto agree that a cooperative waterflood.
program having as its purpose the creation or attempted creation of am
artificial water drive by the injection of water through the injection wells
hereinafter provided for into thg Queen Sand Formation is a reasonable
producing and engineering-praétihe; and 4

WHEREAS, the parties desire to institute and operate sﬁch a
program %ith the view of increasing the ultimaté recovery of oil, gas, and
associated minerals from the Quéen Sand formation and protecting the
teSpectiye correlative rights of such parties;

NOW, fHEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and mutual
covenants énd agreements herein contained, the parties hereto agree as
follows:

1.
Shenandoah shall convert to a water injection well its "Shugart

"B" No. 1 located in SW/4 SE/4, Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 31 East,

Eddy County, New Mexico. ° | BEFORE EXANL-
' CIL CONSERVATIC
EXHIBIT "1" __EXHIBIT NO. !

caf No._4/ 3T

st g AN v
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Kersey shall convert to water injection wells its '"Welch "A" No. 2
well, located in SW/4 NE/4 Section 4; and the Welch "A" No. & weli, located
in NE/4 NW/A Section 4 all in Township 19 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

Said leases and the wells 1oc?ﬁéd théreon td be converted to water
injection are shown on the plat attached hereto as Exhibit A éﬁd made a part
hereof. | |

After this dgreement 1s executed by all partiles, eacﬁ/party shall |
proceed with all reasonable dispatch to convert its well or wells to water
1njectioh and such conversion shall be completéd with due diligence, but ir
no eventvlater than -three (3) months after exécutiqﬁ of this agreement has
been completed.. The entire cost and expense incurred ;h converting and |
equipping each such well into an injection well Qﬁd the cost of operating
same as an injéétion well_shall be borne eﬁtirely'by the pafties»owning
such well. | |

2.

Preésured water shall be furaished to Shénéhdoah, by‘Kersey,‘
at a cost towShEnandoah of $0.0215 per barrel of watefideliVEred {(a barrel
being defined as 42 U. S. gallons) or at the exact cost that Shenandoah is
currently purchasing water from the Double ﬁégle Corporation of New Mexico
currently servicing Shenandoah's Shugart Flood now in operation. If this .

rate should be changed bf Double Eagle.due to Federal and State regulations

then the above rate $0.0215 per barrel will be ‘changed accordingly; but no

‘'more per barrel tham Shenandoah }ays to Double Eagle.

This ?reSSuted water shall be treated in such a manner as to
prevent;corfosion to the injection system and wéll equipment. A 2" internally
plasfic coated line, or the equivilant shall bé instailed to Shenandoah's
lease line, at ; point unearest to the Shﬁgart Bfl well and it will be at
the expeﬁsc of Shenandoah to éontinue this line to its well location.

In the event that later in the flood 1life Kersey desires to
furnish Shenandoah with’commingled produced and fresh water, it shall be
agreed that this water shall be_of reasonable QUality and to the satisfaction

of Shenandoazah.
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Each of the parties hereto agrees with all reasonable dispatch
to commence the injection of water through the aforesaid well or wells on
its leases and to continue the injection program until the entire productive
interval of the Queen Sand formation is bzing waterflooded at such rate as
may be necessary to result in and maintain, insofar as is reasonable
practicable; equal advancement of the flood front around each injection well,
and tﬁereafter to continue injection at such rates. To such end, the parties
hereto shall endeavor to attain a water injection rate in each injection well
of 300 barréls of water per day, or if this rate is unobtainable, whatever \
amount can be injected at 2,000 psi maximum surface pressure. The iﬁjection
wells shall be'kept in proper repair. Each party-aérees to provide the
other parti, monthly, with a record of the wellhead pressure of each injection

well and of the daily volumes of water injected into each well covered by this

agreement measured by 'a suitable water meter. Upon reasonable request, each

party agrees to make its records pertaining to water injection operafions

available to thé other parties and to permit the other parties to observe
operations or tests of its injection wells.
| 4. ,
It shall be the responsibility of each party hereto tbAinject
water into the injection wells to be operated.by each party hereunder and

all costs and expemnses incurred in connection with injection water into

'said wells shail be borne by the party operating;said well. It shall be

the responsibility of Shenandoah to install and maintain a water meter at
its well and to keep this meter in proper working order at all times.
5. |

The duties, liabilities, and obligations of the parties hereto
are several and not joint or collective and nothing contained herein shall
ever be constrﬁed as imposing a partnership obligation or liability with
regard to ;ny of the partiés hereto. Each party shall be individually
responsible for producing oil from its own wells and shall be entitled to
all production from its welils and leases, and cach party hereto shall be
individuélly responsible for only its obligations as set out herein‘and

shall be liable only for its costs and expénses as herein stipﬁlated.
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6.

In the event any party to this agreement is rendered unable,

. in vhole or part, by force majeure to carry out its respective obligaticns

under this agreement, then such obligations, so far as tﬁéy are affected
by such force majeure, shall be suspended duriné the continuance of any
1nabili£y so caused; however, reasonablevefforts shall be made to remedy.
such céuse with all reasonable dispatch. The term 'force majeure', as
employéd‘herein, shallvmean acts of God, stfikes, lockouts, riots, epidemics;
lightning, earthquakés, arrests, explosion, priority regulations of any
government haﬁing sovefeignty, accident to machinery or pipe, altercationms,
failufe of water suﬁbly, injun;tions, and any other causes, whether or not
of the character above enumerated, not within the control of the party
claiming suspension and which, by.the exercise of due -diligence, such
party is unable to overcome; It is understood tﬁat the settlement of
strikes or lockouts shall be entirely within tﬁe &isctgtion of the party
having the difficulty and the requirement that reasonable efforts shall

be made to remedy the cause promptly shall not,igquire the settlement of
st;ikes or lockouts by acceding to the demands of the oﬁposing persbp or
organization when‘such course is inadvisable ip'the discretion of the

party having the difficulty. Aﬁylparfy hereto that is unable, in whole

"or in part, to carry out is respective obligations because of such force

majeure, shall, within ten (10) days after-the occurrence of the inter-
ference giving rise to such force majeure, give written notice to the
other party hereto stating reasonable particulars ﬁf such interference.
7.
This agreement shall remain in force and effect for a period

of one year from and after the first day of the month immediately following

_the first injection of water into any of the aforementioned injection

wel;s and shall continue in effect thereafter unless and ﬁntil terminated

‘in whole or in part as provided below.

AN TR s A S A
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At the end of the above-mentioned period of one year or at any

time thereafter, any party who is named above as. a lease operator may

lease operators at least thirty (iO)‘daYs after receipt of such notice to

‘take over the saia injéction well ‘or wells, together with the casing

therein by paying the abandoning party $1000 per well plus the agreed on
balvaée balde_for whatever additional eqhipﬁent4the aéqﬁiringrparty de;ires

to puréhése and the acquirimng party or p;tﬁies shall assume full responsibility,

cost, expense, and 1liability for the proper-plugging of said well or wells on

-ultimate” abandonment. In the event éaid"opﬁion is exercised by any non-

abandonméni party, to the extent that itthag the right do do”so,’abandoning
party shall assign’ to acquiring partj or pariies its right to contiﬁue
operation of said injection_well or wells, it being understood that should
any acquiring'pérty desire to continue o%eraiioﬁs'uﬁdér'the proviéioﬁs of
this parégraph,4§uch acquiring pérfy'df bartiéé will obtain any necessary.
génsent 5f the surface owners or minéréliownéts for'éonfinued water
injection.

8.

- This égreement shall be subject ia all valid and applicable
state and federal laws, rules, regulations, and orders, and the operations
conducted hereuﬁder shall be perfoimed in accordance with all such laws,
rules, régulations, and orders. |

‘Each of the nonoperating partieS‘heréto agrees that all notices,
repbrts,:and comrunications permit;edVor'required hereunder may be given to
the operétor of its lease. Such nétices, reports, and communications shall
be deéme& to have been properly given'or delivered'when sent by United States
mail dr Wéstern Union telegram, poétage or charges prepaid, and addressed
to the pérty to whom such notice is given as follows:

Kersey & Combany.

P. 0. Box 316

Artesia, New Mexico 88210
Shen@ndoah 0il Corporation

1500 Commerce Bldg.
" Fort Worth, Texas 76102
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Notice shall be given when depusited in the United States post

- office or with Western Union Telegraph Company, postage or charges prepaid.

Each party hereto shall have the right to change its address for all purposes

of this agreement by notifying the other party in writing.

10.

The terms, covenants, and cond}gions hereof shall inure to the

benefit of ahd be binding upon the pérties'hereto, their successors and

assigns.

éj’éﬁ

—

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this agrrement is entered into as of the

-

© ATTEST:

- day of C15E | 1970.
7

SHENANDOAH OIL CORPORATION

_ 'B}; 2 L T

Assistant Secretary

ATTEST:

-A &445

KERSEY & COMPANY

7%%242;%&{5;2L/

Assictant Secretary

ATTEST:

(igbzafﬂéz Ezgiig;;£{4%4e2

By%W /Q""—"L
‘::;7l_,

Assistant Secretary

| Byﬁ”u-/zf;; & [4/447%’_/7/’

Vice President - Secondary Recovery

"

PSR UUREVEIRETE SR




EXHIBIT "2"

S ' - : et
R 30 E R 31 E
; . i’ l
. ———— 13— | = ——t8——— ! 7
; smith .r o8 ‘l¢| Gulf Kenwood 41 'G. ——————————
: 2 . e 3 _ “iTravis
i EERGEEEL [ ¢ Pillips : e Hudson &
; ] 1 1 Pt
: a | ”‘"“"l‘ | *Mag.-Stafs
T l i z
$ us. s ot | <
I wanson : 1
welch.etel J. Travis : Gulf Gule
|_~_'___‘ | o2 b ] YARN
! | Yates : ‘Kenwood" | » : :
i - ‘
R : V ‘¢"| o! o3 ; ot :
T T — 24— ML § g 27 1| POy ——— 3 :
| Honson, et s! s $a¢ st TV o7 ‘
L L e 1 0 1 S G '
savitean T F e ! A
[ WL ot E (#ayer) . ; »l "‘I‘T} - { ’yr‘.olc: ot T
predenl  f ot G esarne ';’?5’: ST et ] s u.s, '
| ¥amson [ yotes” | soc OO 6446 B 18
o - ! eter L _ & a ¥ 7 Welch o S
{ ! o w7 o< o5 8 »A et ; o F
" . lr E (\ N /C\ i ro> > “a” ’ o2 o
‘ R TR . S el st et )
—————— Pl Foe — uucl_r.l _ | Atk o -~ ':’*.:23__._'..____._____
Siverthorne | I&fmr;-e Silverthorne ﬂ B Soc s | ofF ¥
¢ A R :
.’ll‘ '1: o? . o3 ot C ‘? .3\ 4 gz. ; : - * velch A .
. i : 1
1 g £ sngrtc - of 2 ! e l :
* uls, o' o’h,,w e :7““ :l o o7 o3 7 Ftder-/;kgo}zanﬁfsefa/ Porr Am{fbper) : .
i | ¥eado oty Utien T doion I"“F ? SeSte B g
i | : Y ; ot FT "‘"’“'ﬁ Tesom ¥, | ¥° sOC 3 Heichatal Gmmré;d)
! L N 'E e 4 Unit
r—-l B i I — a1 ?’7’ ’
1 3
I ol | o ¥ o ‘- . g
i D 3|| i ;m»w State A .
-3 = T T T w7232 j““"": Brrrrirr .
I 1 c Soc A
3 o | Morfacey- 4
'[ o8 o . ol -l’ : <+ F .;ey Sb‘z ' 2 ] .
[ TT T MMenticfopery |—— Sl ooty [ F=9 om
i 5 4 4 377
, o . o Il s . .\,.-‘3 x..:,l.,.,go f | St B\ ] "],
o s 2 B A SR A OV IR A
| Cubvin (@9.) unit o8 [ s | fanam | Doneally | CjicsService | |
- i XN ' o [ i 2 . : 6.45 ol II ol !
L. | ] i
L] LTI e
|l | 6 g 4|~ A ’ i
______ e S~ A SR
JI o2 oid Il 'f o2 o | Texom " o o4 :_'l [ ol ] &'l of
’ - Hankamer ot i che: |
" < I ".9
’ S SR : I | l { :
£ , 1 A ll ] ! :
. e U'S § lmfber:/oaaﬁﬂ. : Featberstons - Fedl {
| BEFORE EXAMINER TJTZ
Lo o CI CONSERVATICN C2oe ‘ "
L | EXHIBIT MNT, & ‘%
: mm ( !
; CABE NG, . 3% O ! SHENANDOAHK OIL CORPORATION
i
: sresrs lewse Boundaries FLOOD NO. 4
§ @  Injection weit SHUGART
! @—@ Mjection mttern EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
| ! Exhibit “A" '
| :
} B SCALE
; - < 53 18
i FEB, 1970
|




i R 30 E ’ "
R 3t E
¢ olh |'
. e e 3 __ L ( . . ]
i 3 vy T o — % —— — — 1 —_————
o e | i oot Tt aulf Kenwood g2 ) B
= 41 1 3 o, » o . Teayis
- : : * * @_5_‘”_3_]' | Aillies : Mects Ru::f,:c:
F ‘ ! o! o IPU us. Ylﬂun;} | "”9"2" )
} } i : s din:'b;.uy 1 Jl U <+
X : I Hinsen welch, etal H —
i 1 i . 3. Yravis Gulf
e = _J 1 1 2 . Gulf
© e . ! ronrons® | ne-
5 g YXenwood *
% ¥ I |
; 3 i b 1 : { |
= e fanad — - 2‘4——1“"— (e F o & ‘LIISr)r:rrrﬂf —————— 2!0————_.__“___‘_,,_2‘[ - o
s : Hanson, et ! s?c t?:‘) 1 Wecheta) i Chambers,etal ot of 1 TrOviS, 2 0 o7
; Lo ] L _ e 3. i ! S RN
b JA.Ystes.etal AT ki il ] m = ToerE | r>
: SAL ofi o : (H gg i 1 sec i (‘mflf | AJ] v L 55: A
% ° y 1y wl % [ ¥ st 'M’M’P R B T
X y  Faderal T O gs  Kaoksne: 2 1 | 7';’;5" 1 o3 cral‘ “ce A »
, | Hamsen | vates. | T S A W . A3 AT’ Saikalt TYVY 3. 18
GAE .5' a! cta f soc . /. “Soe i Soc q+* .3';65'-’] 3 Tieich s S
‘ ° | Y AP & o5 NGt ot o Cy et AL g Co
3 ! ! 1 ‘ C\ shugert Ao g - N b
|l 1 5 arlp/ (Apco) Ar [ ] ¢ o4
I i o3 2 A 4 1 %, | (rcdes ¢ +° # *
—————— 25 I_.afé_ Yeccoe 241_130._ ;_._ _ j.__ -.’_.; ] ‘ Federdy Kaohove.ctol
7 Slwerthorns | l*lgg,;, Siverthorme ¢ #VE 85 P55 N To fr -~ 4. ~
: ) ] 3 I
- '1! ol ¥ o? D E A G4 o o8 1G4 ,.: ; ¥ ¥ .mb;
= & i I
' : of l 1 :"””’@ : b spurtc S 4/ o ?l L &
£ uls, ol g o) f,,, fi, “-} o A R ] Fdeml;l(gahgaz.’gls/ Pan Anfaver)
L oo S TIPS VPVIIIIYY - PV 4, onds.
! I ol ‘1"5“’19 ] zu-"f:°-" ;| crembenss L o2 % soc ﬂ wetchatal Greenwood
5 i 1 . ] . . [ o3 j Texam S0t A (m-& )
5 II-__..L,__ﬁ_____] | ‘ A | j YT 4 llnifréy.
[ - ) & T, p!
Loel I F g- g /
o { H . New Mex. S1zte
A I A YR Ty e
) 8 a4 o o | P ¢ Em:ey-s;‘e / 4 .
* 4 .§ -
- Aflantie (oper) - —— I mﬁtlmu‘: ’ 4 +- < oo
, e g s ; ;595.“3 Xemredy (s 4 1 Shgst 8 y }
o? o6 » ! 4 LA 4
MR I ot "y J b e e ] %1
5 1 Cubwin (@n) unit o | o | | Pandm | Gonrralty 1 Cities Service | I
! oz o t i 1 } . ! ok ol { ol
' Sl T
! I R 1 3 ——
P b R N I P
h i P, S I5 R .
: PR W —— - — e — b
| e ot | | o2 o |rexem 1 ' 44 : 4 1ot ol *7 FUN o
| | : Hankamer sl I ] Cherry |
L L _
| ey :
F - 42 i us. e }'Y 7[ FeathersforeFed. Jl sFratherstons - Fed {
BEFORE EXAMINER S+
OIL CONSERVATICN € ¢ 3 "
'~, EXHIBIT NO. = - SEDE
: 2 L 3% O
e NO._,_‘LiL—'/ SHENANDOAH OIL CORPORATION
,,,W FLOOD NO. 4
B ® Injection well SHUGART
@\@ Injection Fstfern EODY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
v/ Proposed Injection Well i
3 K
: SCALE
° vz L
FEB, (970

EXHIBIT "3"




: SHUGART B-1
UNIT I 330 FSL & 2310' FEL
SECTION 33-18S-31E o ¢
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO’ ™~ ~ /M
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-7 , - 8%"/0,D. casing set at 875' in

; Pl ' v “~10" hole and cemented to 403"
: - with ‘60 sacks (Fill up per sack=
, & 7.87 feet)

™y

g | _ V %" 0.p. casing set at 3420 in
\7" hole ‘and cemented to 733' w1th
, , o 250 sacks. (Fill up per sack = -
ST : . 10.75 feet) - N Nt
b , g /[i»/ J“qf;
F' —> ©2739' Top Perf.
- Present Perforations
vates 2739' - 2785"
ﬁ; 2785" . Bottom Perf.
> 3356 op Perf.
. oty T LS  Présent Perforatlons
4 Queens 3356 - 3366°
—> 3366' Bottom Perf.
o
e - . ; \ ) .
N . - ~ 1/" . / /_,‘!'{"‘} ,-’,"I-"- L oy
i B s A ’ A !'” -5-":‘ -:;; s . ,Y ) “\
SRS AT ¢ R SRR I SO TN
R '\ / Ve {/L/( /:L/{ e ~‘ B } Q/
‘ k ; — 7" 3420" Total Depth
a ' Noté:
Perforation log will be run to check _present perforations.
& Internally plastic coated tublng,w11 be run with tens1on
- : type packer set at approx1mate}§(3340' ‘ )
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UNITED STATES s
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR {;“f 1970
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY b "*M{\‘;'t:
P. 0. Drawer U JEXR{:’::S CH2ISTY 2 Copols

Artesia, New Mexico 88210
June 18, 1970

Jennings, Christy & Copple
Post Office Box 1180
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Attention: Mr. James T. Jennings
Dear Sir:

Your letter of Jume 16, 1970 requests approval for Shenandoah 0il
Corporation to operate a ‘waterflood in the Shugart Pool by the
injection of water into the Yates, Seven- Rivérs, ‘Queeii, and GraybL
formations on oil and gas lease New Mexico 025778 involving the NW%
and S% sec. 33, T. 18 S., R, 31 E., N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico,
You propose to convert to water injection the well No. 1 Shugart “B"
located in the SW%SE% of this section 33.

The plan for operatlng this waterflood “project as proposed in the
application, is satisfactory to this offlce and- hereby approved.
subject to approval by the New Mexico 0il Conservatlon Commission and
the following: -

1. A monthly progress report (N.M.0.C.C. form C-120 acceptable) is
to be submitted in duplicate to this office showing the volue
of water injected and average pressure for the injection wells
in the project area.

2. ThlS approval does not preclude the nece331ty for further
approval when the project is expanded to include other wells
and leases or the necessity to submit the usual notices and
reports on wells involved.

Sincevely yours,

A A

Robert L. Beekman
Acting District Engineer

ce: T T T LY
N.M'O.c oC. F) Santa Fe BEFOPE EXA {\“i%’;"» RS '~ .
Roswell : RVATICH « R
File e CONCE on E
Accounts ' H‘DH e ZZ:J
RLB:ih 6/18/70 E NO. /




UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE lNTERIOR -

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

i
E JERIERY s
;; ; A P. 0. Drawer U neh Ty & sz
s Artesia, New Mexico 88210

 June 18, 1970
Jennings, Christy & Copple
Post Office Box 1180
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Attention: Mr. James T. Jennings , .

Dear Sir:

Your letter ‘of June 16 1970 requests approval for Shenandoah oil
Corporation to operate a waterflood in the Shugart Pool by ‘the
injection of water intc the Yates, ‘Seven Rivers, Queen, and- ‘Grayburg:
formations on oil and gas lease New Mexico 025778 involving the NW)%
and S% sec., 33, T. 18 S., R. 31 E., N.M.P,M., Eddy County, New Mexico.
You propose to convert to water injection the well No. 1 Shugart ngh

i located in the SW4SEY of this section 33.

The plan for operatlng thls waterflood pro;ect as proposed in the
application, is sat1sfactory to this office, and hereby approved
subject to approval ‘by the ‘New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission and
the following:

1. A monthly progress report (N.M.0.C.C. form G-120 acceptable) is
to be subm1tted in duplicate to this office showing the volume
of water 1n3ected and average pressure for the injection wells
in the project area.

2. This approval does not preclude the necessity for further

, approval when the project is expanded to include other wells
1 5 and leases oi‘the necessity to submit the usual notices and
‘ reports on wells involved.

Sincerely yours,

j Robert L. Beekman
Acting District Engineer

ce:
N.M.0.C.C., Santa Fe
Roswell

File

Accounts

RLB:ih 6/18/70 _ .

L




LAW OFFICES OF

JENNINGS, CHRISTY & CoPPLE

JAMES T. JéNNINGs 012 SECURITY NAT[ONAL BANK BUILDING TELEPHONE 622'8432
; SiM B,.CHRISTY oL - - P.O.BOX 1180 AReAa CODE 505
3 ROGER L.COPPLE ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO a820t

BRIAN W. cOPPLE

June 10, 1976

oil conservation commission ’ Py 6?4;345/C> T
P. 0. BoxX 2088 : C:}%QQL/ gk G FIGE

Rt ganta Fe, New Mexico 87501 '

o y ; , I ) . 'f
RE: CASE No,;3779,‘0RDER.Rr3l&LWN 12 AM -

centlemen: - ' ’

in accordance with the provisions of ‘Ordex R-3421,
shenandoah 0il corporation is making applicatién for administra-
tive approval of additional water “injection well in the Shenandoah
shugart waterflood project and its Appficatiéh”in triplicate is
enclosed herewith. 1f there are any questions O if you need any
additional information, please call us.

Yours very truly.,

JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE

3TJ /mb

: Encl.

Sar AN W

cc: U. S. Geological survey., Artesia office w/encl.
Kersey & company w/encl.
Shenandoah 0il Corporation w/encl.

AT AT

PRI A B

o T

% , DOCKET MAWED

Date .é:._(—f;7 o
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSiON

e ' "‘d JU“ 12 i\i1,9 19
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO ‘- o

IN THE M{\'I;TER OF THE APPLICATION OF D 0 4 380
SHENANDOAH OIL, CORPORATION TO CONVERT A
AN ADDITIONAL WELL TO WATER INJECTION CASE-NOT—3779—

WELL IN THE SHENANDOAH SHUGART WATERFLOOD
PROJECT IN THE SHUGART POOL EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO

APP}LiCA’fi?ION FOR ADMINISTRATIVE APPROVAL
OF ADDITIONAL WATER INJECTION, WELL

Comes now‘Applicant, Shenandoah 0il Corporation, and

>hereby makes application for administrative approval of the con-
‘version éf an additional well to water injection in the Shenandoah

‘Shugart Wa%erflbbd ﬁroject pursuant to Rule 701 E-5 of the Rules

and Regulatlons of the Commission- and in support thereof states’
a-"‘

P

1. That by Order No.Lg:;iB;}the Commission authorized
the Applic?nt herein to institute a waterflood project in the

Shugart Po%l*by'the,ihjection of water into the Yates, Seven Rivers,

‘Queen ahd Grayburg formations and the Commission designated the

waterfloddébréject,as the Shenandoah Shugart Waterflood Project.
2. That by Administrative Order No. WFX 332 dated Janu-
ary 29, L9§0, the Applicant, Shenandoah 0il Corporation, was
’authorizéd?to“inject'water into the Yates,,Seven Rivers, Queen and
Grayburg%féihétfdnszin the following described wells:
Shugart A Well No. 9 located in Unit I of Section 29,
sShugart D Well No. 7 located in Unit D of Section 30, :
Shugart D Well No. 9 located in Unit: M of Section 20, %
‘Shuqart A (APCO) Well No. 2 located in Unit B of Section 29, !
Shugart A (APCO) Well No. 4 located in Unit F of Section 29, !
and Kenwood-Federal (Mayer) Well No. 1 located in Unit N ‘
of Section 19, all in Township 18 South, Range 31 East, {
 N.M.P.M. [—

That on March 23, 1970, Applicant commenced water injection in said

wells.




A A o R

3. That Kersey & Company, an offset operator, is op-

erating a waterflood project of fsetting Applicant's project lo-
cated in Section 4, Township 19 South, Range 31 East, N.M.P.M.,
and that Applicant has entered into a Cooperative Agreement for

Watefflooding~shpgaft Field with Kersey-&=Cormpany; @ Xerox ~Copy ~

of which is a‘ttached hereto and marked Exhibit "1". A plat re-

iflecting<tﬂe Wells>{nto'whicﬁ water is to be injected pursﬁént
to the terms of said agreement is attached hereto ané marked
Exhibit "2".

4. %Thét'the offset operator, Kersey & Company, has
heretéfore filed an ipplication with the Commission to ;njeqt.water
iﬁtb:fﬁéfﬁeicﬁAﬁS“ Né.'Z WélI located in the SW4NEY Section 4 and
the Welch "A" No. 4 Well locéted in the NE4NWY% Section 4, ToWnship
19 South, Réngé 31 Eést, N.M.P.M. o (,~/~~'//dzf*\A

5, %hat‘fhe Applicant desires to convert its Shugart

. L 72 . o
“B" No. 1 Unit,2Z Well located in the SW4SE% Section 33, Township 18:
- - l/.

e

Sbuth,'Rahge 31 East/ N.M.P.M., to water injection. ////
— 6. That the Applicént will inject fresh to brackish and

produced water into the Yates and Queen formations; that the injec-

tion well will be completed in the same manner as other injection

weélls on theipfbjebt~in that the Applicant will use plastic coated

_tdbing and a downhole Baker flow regulator control valve and packers.

7. That the conversion of the additional well to water
injection is necessary for an efficient injection pattern and will
insure the protection of correlative rights and will result in the

increased ultimate recovery of oil and prevent waste.



s
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8. In support of this Application and in accordance with
the provisions of Rule 701-B, Applicant has heretofore submitted
in connection with its original application for waterflood project

a plat marked as Exhibit A therein showing the location of Appli-

o the ownérship of al

1 other leases within

cant's project relativ
a two mile radius which are producing from one or more of the same
geologic formations,-and Applicant hereby adopts said exhibit by
reference'andvApplicant hereby submits the following exhibi£s in
addition to those heretofore mentioned:

_Bxhibit "3": A plat showing the field pattern, the eleven

injection wells and the well which Applicant
proposes -to convert to a water injection well.

Exhibit "4": biagramatic sketch of proposzd- injection well
showing tops of cement, perforations and
depths.

- Exhibit "5": Log of proposed injection well.

WHEREFORE, Applicant requests that the Secretafy—Director
of the Commission approve the expansion of the Shenarndoah Shugart
Waterflood Project to include the injection well described above,
-and that Apélicant be authorized to inject water into the Yates
and Queen formations in the injection well located in Unit I of
Section 33, ToWnshipv18 South, Range 31 East, N.M.P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

SHENANDOAH OIL. CORPORATION

LAY, Y.

For JJENNINGS RIS TY & C@PPLE
Atyorneys £ fpplicant
. 0. Bg ;

Roswell, w Mexico 88201




; : A COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT FOR WATERFLOODING
SHUGART FIELD

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

;  STATE OF NEW MEXICO
88

s N

COUNTY OF EDDY

SR e T

THIS AGREEMENT, made and entered into by and between the parties

R

named as operators and owners of the 3 leases described below: .

WITNESSETH:

" -WHEREAS, 'KERSEY & COMPANY (KERSEY) is the owner and operator of
: o1
rd LA

the "Nickson "A" Lease covering ths NW/4 NW/4 of Section 4, Township 19 South,

4
D S LGN

T ey

. Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico; and : A i .
= o WHEREAS, Kersey is the operator and an ownér’of the "Welch "A" :
Lease covering the E/2 NW/4, W/2 NE/4 and NE/4 NE/4 of Section 4, Township

19 South, R;ﬁge;$lrﬁﬁst, Eddy County, New Mexico; and

WHEﬁEASZ“Sheﬁandoah 0il Corporation is the owner and opefator
of Shugart "B" Lease covering the S/2 and NW/4 of Section 33, T18S, R-31-E;

Eddy County, New Mexico; and

WHEﬁEASiithe parties hereto agree that a cooperative waterflood

program havihg‘éé its pﬁrpose the creation or attempted creation of an

artificial water drive by the injéction of water through the injection wells

hereinafter’proVided:for into the Queen Sand Formation is a reasonable

A e ety 303

producing and éngineéring practice; and

A s St A

WHEREAS;fEhe'parties desire to institute and operate such a

E* . program with the yiéw of increasing the ultimate recovery of oil, gas, and

e v e

ko P associated minerals from the Queen Sand formation and protecting the
respec;iye correlative rights of such parties;

‘NOW,,THEﬁEFO§E, in consideration of the premises and mutual

0O ik 3452

covenants and agreements herein contained, the parties hereto agree as

AN Mg e

follows:
1'

Shenandoah shall convert to a water injection well its "'Shugart

P B AP e e

"B" No. 1 located in SW/4 SE/4, Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 31 East,

B Eddy County, New Mexico.

EXHIBIT "1"




Kersey shall convert to water injection wells its 'Welch fA" No. 2
.; . well, located in Sﬁld NE/4 Section‘a; and the Welch "A" No. 4 well, lécated
in ﬁE/4 NW/4 Section 4 all in Township 19 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County,
‘ % ' : ‘.New Mexico.

Sald leases and the wel}s located thereon to be converted to water
injection are shown on the plat attached here;o as Exhibit A énd made a part
herebf«

After this agreement is éXecu;ea_by all parties, each partf shall

T "‘E : .. procéédiwith all reasonable dispatch>to éthert its well of wells to water
;njéétion and such conversion shall be completed with due diligeﬁcé, but in
no event later than three (3) months after execution of this agreement has

been completed. The entire cost and expense incurred in converting and

equipﬁing each~such well into an 1njecti;n well and the cost of opérating
i‘sam;Jas an injection well shall be bﬁrne entirely by the parties owning

'sﬁch well. | |

i . .

. Pressured water shallﬁbe fufniéﬁéd to;Shéﬁéﬁdééh, by Kersey,

at a cost to Shenandoah of $0.0215 per barrel of water delivered (a barrel

O O ST

being defined as 42 U, S. gallons) or at the exact cost" that Shenandoah is
‘currently purchasing water froﬁ the Double Eagle Corporation of New Mexico
currently servicing Shenandoah's éhugért Flood now in operation. If thi;

rate should be cﬂanged by Double Eagle‘due to Federal and State regulations

;thén,the above rate $0.0215 per barrel will be chéhgéd accordingly; but no

more per barrel than Shenandoah pays to Double Eagle.

This pressured water shall be treated in such a manner as to

preveht corrosion to the injection system and well equipment. A 2" internally

‘7jAf, e plastic coated line, or the equivilant shall be installed to Shenandoah's

} . | i _ leéSe,iine, at a point nearest to the Shugart B-1 well and it will be at

i - :  the exﬁense of Shenandoah to continue this line to:its Qell locaticn.

% i V; - In the event that later in the flood life KgrSey desires to
furnish Shenanduvah with commingled produced and fresh water, it shall be
agreed that this water shall be of reasonable quality and to the satisfaction

% . of Shenandozh.

!




) 3.
Each of the parties hereto agrees with all reasonable dispatch
- to commence the injection of water through the aforesaid well or wells on
its leaseg and to continue ‘the injection program until the entire productive
1nterva1’of the Queen éand formation is being waterflooded at such rate as
ﬁa& be necessary to result in and maintain, insofa: as is reaSonaBle
bracti?able; équal advancement of the flood front around each injection well,
and thétééftéf’to contiﬁuélinjeétioh'at égcﬁ rates. To such end, the parties
hereto shall‘endeayor to;éttain a water injection rate in each inje;tion well .

~of 300 barrels of water per day, or if this rate is unobtainable, whatever

amount caﬁ be injected at 12,000 psi maxiﬁumAsurface pressure., The injection ’ ‘

O R SO MR,

wells shall be kept in proper repair. Each party agrees to provide the
other party, monthly, with a record of the wellhead pressure of each injection
,wgii and of the daily VOIGmes of.water inje;ted into each weil coveréd by this
agregmgnt‘measured by a suitable water meter. -Upon reasonablé request, each
: pafty agrees to make its records perféining t02Water'{hjégtidn opérations

available to the other parties and to permit the other parties to observe

SR SR R i)

operations or tests of its injection wells.

OO A

4.

It shall be tﬁe responsibiiity of each partyiheréto to iﬁjéét . K N )
water into the injection wells to be.operated by each party hereunder and | |
all costs and expenses incurred in connection with injection water into
said wells shall be borne by the party operatingisaid‘Well; It shall be
£heiresponsibility of Shenandoah to instail and maintain a water meter at
‘its well and to keep this meter in proper ﬁorﬁing order at all times.
: ' 5. |

The duties, liabilities, and obligations of the parties hereto

Wit AT

" are several and not joint or collective and nothing contained herein shall

ever be construed as imposing a partnership obligation or liability with
‘regard to aﬁy of the parties hereto. Each party shall be individually
responsible for producing oil from its own wells and shall be entitled to
all production from its wells and leases, and each party hereto shall be

individually responsible for only its obligations as set out herein and

shall be liable only for‘its costs and expenses as herein stipulated.
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6.

In the event any party to this agrecment is rendered unable,
in whole‘or part, by force majeure to carry out its respective obligations
under this agreement, thén such obiigations, so far as they are affected
by such force majéure, shail;be suspénded duriﬁé the continuance of any

inability so caused; however, reasonable efforts shall be made to remedy

. such cause with all reasonable dispatch. The term 'force majeure", as

employed. herein, shall mean acts of God, strikes, lockouts, riots, epidemics,
idghining, eartbhquakes, afrests, explosion, priority regulations of any
gdverﬁmeﬁt having sovereignt&, accident to machinery or pipe, altercatibns,_
fallure of water supply, iﬁjﬁhctiéhs,kand any other causes, whether or not
of the character ébove énuﬁetated, not Qithin the control of the party
'ciaiming suspension and whihﬁ, by'theiexercise of due diligence, such

barty is ﬁnable to 6VEf66§e;‘ It,is'uﬁderstodd thaf:the settlement Qf
§Erikes'or lockouts shall be'entire1y within tﬁe discretion of the party

having the diffiéuity énd‘thé’reQdireﬁent that reas¢nabie efforts shall

" be ﬁadétto remedyvthe causé*ﬁtbmﬁtiy/shéii not require the settlement of

strikes or lockouts by accedihg to the demands ofAthé opposing person or
organization when such course is inadvisable in the discretion of the
partykﬂaﬁing the difficdit&.iiAn} party hereto that is ﬁnable, in whole
or in part, to carry out ié resPecéivelobligations because of such force
majeure, shall, wiéhin ten'(ia) days after-the occurrence of the inter-
férenceigiving rise to such féfCe'méjeﬁre, give written notice to the
other party hereto statiﬁg reasonable ﬁarticulars of such interference.
9.7 -

This agreemen& sﬁail reﬁainiin force and effect for a pericd
of one vear from and'after‘tﬁeffirétﬁdéQ'6flfﬁe month immediately'follbWing
the first injection of water into any of the aforementioned injection

wells ard shall continue in effect thereafter unléss and until terminated
b ) ; :

in wholé or in part as provided below.

LB
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At the end of the above-mentioned pericd of one year or at any
time ﬁhereafter, any party who is named above as a lease operator may
ébaﬂdén water injection into any or all of its wells by giving the other
lease operators at least thirty (30) days after receipt of such notice to
take over the said injection well or wells, tbgether with the casing
therain by paying the abandoning party $1000‘per well plus the agreed on
salvége value for whatever additional equipment the dcquiring party desires
to purchase and‘the aéquiring pafty-or paféiés shall assume full responsibility,
>cost; expense, éﬁd liability for the ptopei-plugging'ofasaid wellhor wells on -

ultimate abandonment. In the event said option is exercised by any non-

abandonment party, to the extent- that it has the right do do so, abanaoning
kparéy shall assign to acquiring party or parties its right to continue

‘operation of said injection well or wells, it being understood that should

anyfacquirihg party désire to continue operations under the provisions of

fhi% paragraph, such acquirihg party or parties will obtain any necessary

consent of the surface owners or mineral owners for continued: water
injecticn. -
8‘ -

This agreement shall be subject to all-valid and apﬁlicable
st;te and federal laws, rules, fegulations, énd orders, and the operations
éq;ducted hereunder shall be performed in accordance with all such iaws,
r&les, regulations, and ovders.

Each of the nonoperating parties hereto agrees that’allvnotices,
réports, and communication; permitted or required hereunder may be given to

the operator of its lease. Such notices, reports, and communications shall

§
t

be deemed to have been properly given or delivered when sent by United States

mail or Western Union telegram, postage or charges prepaid, and addressed
to the party to whom such notice is given as follows:

Kersey & Company
P. 0. Box 316
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Shenandoah 01l Corporation
1500 Commerce Bldg.
Fort Worth, Texas 76102 -

W
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Notice shall be given when deposited in the United States post

office or with Western Union Telegraph Company, postage: or charges prepaid.

Each party hereto shall have the right to change its address for all purposes

of this agreement by notifying the other party in writing. o
10. i - o ‘i
ihe terums, cévenants, and conditions hereof shéll inure to the
benefit of and be b;;diﬁg-upon the parties hereto, thelr successors and
- assigns. 7
| IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this agrrenent is entered into as of the

gL

day of //;Jltg , 1970.

- ATTEST: . o T _ SHENANDOAH OIL CORPORATION . - K

wy T K T gt

AssistantﬂSecrétary :  Vice President - Secondary. Recovery

ATTEST: KERSEY & COMPANY

-

[Zcﬂ’zz’(] 3%/)4;15/?/&/‘ : . By %W /%;.

Assistant Secretary

ATTEST:

] | ) f%f 4 2 | P
éu’ﬂ{éy 8 /Z'./ri'?cf/@‘u By 1.-«// d /4/ ,17.4

Assistant Secretary -




PEEIVARIN

P . = SO

N

pave

R
30 E R 31 E
I
L ot {
———— e e} : ;
_ ——em A —q—— —— | g — — 4 —
: smith | 8 Il o Gulf Kenvood 1 ',6 """""
. ” , 3 |, ) o3 Yravis H
| Ll I L Aitlios | - eanon
: v wawg] | Meaury
| ot g us 1 | #ag.-Nere”
us. ‘s, Ginsburg . o Lyt et
I wenson | welch.etel | | —
| : | J. Yravis 1 Gulf Gulf
L] | 1 o2 ot | “AB"
: lYa?e!c : : I vNenwood® |
{ o ! '
L |- . <+ | ol L] 1
_____ —— 24— '—J_j'_' nnrrr‘}/.!':Ianrrﬂ’:—’"————2,0'7:?—-————'————.—.-——21| .‘
| Hensor.etal - A lc ) S0¢ 4 Wechetl ) Chambersetal g2 | o1 Trovis,p i o7
! Vo al . o () 1 |
[ : 3
TR ity 2an 4 ‘
s RN ; oyery : 7 I
: 2 tl
\ _ raderal o Pus, | Keokane
°‘“ .5: .‘: YZ:: E . / SOC\
Y A % a5 G
I | p C\
| el E 55 arlb/ \
| | P A o3 o -‘( [T
______ 25 '_;v___!‘:uu(.;.l.zw- e
Slverthorne | s“‘"‘.é;'e Silverthornie ¢ L *®
1¥°5 .
ot R R JUR A 4 31
Loy N
i | anning : ¢ Swugat ¢ ©
Yuls M 9] temeas AR
i ’ ,ﬁondo .1; = E‘"l“u;x’o;’ll ;:,b;::,,,,,:,;-' - P et : =~ —
. ape : *! Wood
\ 1 st L e A Fexom E s0C 3 sec i weichete (Pre-6rbg)
l i1 K I I ) .-Y- j Unit
r \ - ?’7’ ]
| s ) . é‘ gl 0 ‘.( . ;
» . N
r-~3[6 L_.I_____ _-—-3l|—-_;_—-—— _ i cﬂmw:#afe 4
| - T - T +n§2—;!— 0‘-{“; Brr rrrrrrer
1 .- “ o ol } o P ruom‘eieg Stete : ; 2 y
| __ S I o 2 4 1< .
AMtantic (oper) ——— b7 7 5 - deii A 4 giha oo
! ‘ i 1 5 595.,4 el AL 4 4 Shugart B / 1
o I oz o 1 * ! :Kﬂﬁﬁtg o : 3 s 3 : of : ¥ |
) ; . us. p ¥y e 4 SISO WV 50005 S50 A B
t Cahwvin (engumf o T [ Prmam | Gorratty ; Cjlies Sevvice ll |
L o I R R N CIERE |
= PR TONN SN | —]
L T e @ T 0 e
! [ 'e ’ _L 1 ol i | I
—————— b 5 — b e 4 — — - -l - —
| o« ot | I ot o | Texem | ot : 4 e o 1 ¥ ot
) J| l' ' Hankamer '|= | | Cherry ]
L | __ i
1 i !
4 e E | ! l
U.S U,s. | Feathershone fed. | Feathersbona - Fed :
S -ﬁA
—LEGEND- SHENANDOAMH OIL CORPORATION

vrrrrr Lease Boundsries

® Injeckion well
@O———@ Injection Fottern

FLOOD NO. 4
SHUGART

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

[ e
< vz (8
FEB, 1970

EXHIBIT "2"



R 3Q E R 31 E
; !
i b ; ofih |
g EEnnil Bl e borints SE O S I — PR
: i ; Smith i ) :¢I Gulf Kenvood 2 - Lo
¢ 2 1 - o3 : Travis " &
| 4 . o3 li”ﬂ”z.]l Phillips : Mect Uf‘:::@ﬂ ’ -
: y = ==~ urg
. ’ A i | . e? I " Weciurg ) i ’Maq‘-.#dh'
L. i . N by
A ¥ [ l u.s, 1 ! (3
I ; LU ds Ginsbirg v 1y
: I nanson [ yerch, etal ' is i
¢ { I.A‘ : ). Yravis Gulf Gulé
R “ — —4—- = | { ol ot | s
: : | vates : l vKenwood * {
; # !
Se <=, e - : ‘4" . . o ol 1 g8 | od
A g - - 8 ——— rr 27t s e — — S Y —— e —
IS : ) I Hanson.etat sec sac’ 4 Weich etal ; Chmbersetai ot | g1 3 Tovisz ) o1
& i - &l {6utf s ¢
" 3 1 A .3 .
T e e R
~ .A.Yates.eta i >
; o R FORRCT E (my?ﬂ : . soc i I ‘1’,‘ Qﬁ:?ﬂl ] / s?fr; o T
: N k i 1 ' 4 * ‘
3 Lt T p /@“" Keohane 2 : ,(}:."M : - | PRkep : » s E ¢ ’: o* us. |8
‘ R . S A A P & Ry S
¢ I i o! : (-}\ o oS G4 ot ot ] > - : oA 14 s of .’
] | t 4 \ C\ 5"{_‘?5” "-rrrrE ‘e g ot
‘ : ; | el 4 Shugard 0 p (iPcd)es P 2 “ .
| é | creck VL‘" o . . ed fakré-lm,lhl'%
o Emmr® Ll fessecennrione o oo MOS0 — e — — — - ————
slverthorne | | thome silverthorne ¢ o¢ S .* \ So¢ r s | ofF OF
, : 2
.zl R o - ll; &4 N G /(.3 e ; M : * welch ,
|
) | ¥
a | o jeanning, . ; 'g -9);901'1" c by . A ol z [ &
T ik IRt e ot DO s AT o pon o)
o Hondo v, Uniea - Union bt 17 2 s reenwood
! % ¢ = ‘Ei : R F* of 2 a‘:‘.‘”—;dq{ ':0‘*3"1 = .Sf_\:. ¥ soc 2 ml:h"“‘ /6%~5rh-‘)
T T I i e 1 %
| I T - prr 9
I sl by ¢l v 3
- 3|6 e | Ly s [ MewMox. State Y| ’
r f‘_"W —-—— e '_—+nsvgc32—;l'— ;—2’"3 Brr rrrrrre
i o8 “ o ot : 1+ H Monfaieysr,‘e : 1 : y
) ¢ . y R4 6
== aantic (per) | 4| l 7&;3:,_,,,,,“‘;‘2.5 ?t 1 / ;— -5 oo
i . o Keanedy y 5},;,9;({5
7 .6 ez ol Al [ Y ; oy 1 o!
R B NS AR RN N IR
; Cubwin {Qn.);.lmf' o g | | PanAm | oonnaity ) Cilies Service { 1
E L L] 1
L ! O I Y BT T AR B |
- . | 1 I_""JI'—_”—__J , | B |
i ol o8 ] P ! I i . : . 2 | %
|I ] € Jl- : e .:. _:_
T L - - 5 - — ] Lo e — e — o — 4 -1 - —
e KT I ot o [Texam | *' o2 : 3 | of ol Ag S
{ | : Hankamer o : | i Cherry |
S S S | I !
i ! l i I Voo I
H | ora e | R I
u.S. us. 5T Feabherstone Fed. | Fasthersfons - Fed I
B
~LEQEND - SHENANDOAH OIL CORPORATION
sersrs Lease Boundsries FLOOD NO. 4
i ® Injection well SHUGART »
3 ®——@ Injecticn Falfern EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
\/ Proposed Injection Well
Ty ; SCALE
@ 73 (1N
k- », i FER, 920
EXHIBIT "3"




SHUGART B-1l
UNIT I 330' FSL & 2310' FEL
_SECTION 33-~188=31E
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

8%" 0.D. casing set at 875' in

J0" hole and cemented to 403'
/ with 60 sacks (Fill up per sack=

7.87 feet)

£ } 5%" 0.D. casing set at 3420' in
7" hole and cemented to 733' with
250 sacks (Fill up per sack =
10.75 feet) .

MR L DA

v

2739' Top Perf.

. - ‘ Present Perforations
Yates 2739°* - 2785

S ' 2785' Bottom Perf.

3356' Top Perf.

A4

Present Perforations
‘Queens 3356 - 3366"

b

3366' Bottom Perf.

A S S A e

" ‘ k 3420' Total Depth

Note:

Perforation log will be run to check present perforations.
Internally plastic coated tubing will be run with tension,
type packer set at approximately 3340°'. ’
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DRAFT
/,Klv/
GMH/esr ‘
A BEFORE THE OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
_ % OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXYCO
/ & iN THE MATTER OF THE HEARTNG

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE - PURPOSE, OF CONSYIOERING:
f - - CASE No. _4380

] i order No. R-Z T Z2—
- i o TS T

. APPLICATION OF SHENANDOAH OIL CORPORATION S E
‘ FOR A WATERFLOOD PROJECT, EDDY COUNTY, S PRNUEINE.
7 NEW MEXICO. ' o
5 S ‘\\
8 ORDER OF THE COMMISSTON
k. BY THE COMMISSION: L
d , v
i This cause came on for hearlng at 9 a.,m.. on July 1 ., 1970,
% at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner _ Elvis A. Utz o
“?“é . R T - . i . : -
5 NOW, on this day of __ July » 1970, the Commission, a . ,

guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully adv1sed
in the premises,

CHE | FINDS :
g (1) That due public notice having been ‘given as required by
z law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof. -

{2) fThat the applicant, Shenandoah 0il Corporation .

:

.§”
*
¥
&
3

seeks authority to institute a waterflood proiect in the

=== = =x===thrr-Arcwsr- Shugarxt Pool.
by the injection of water into the _- Yates and Queen formations
- z its Shugart "B" Well No. 1, located in the SW/4 SE/4 of Sec-
: through /============ =§=?m==h3:=mshh;=gsq&g;ggagf====——— S=ooumz
3 2
: tion 33, Township_ _18 _  Mx=xMxx South, Range_ 31 B x East,
: NMPM, - Eddy . County, New Mexico.

{3 That the wells in the project area are in an advanced
state of depletion and should properly be classified as "stripper"

wells.

/4%  That the proposed waterflood project should result in

the recovery of otherwise unrecoverable oil, thereby preventing

waste,




lllllll!lllllIlll
-2
(s) That the subject application should be approved and
ithe3project should be governed by the provisions of Rules 701,
2702} and 702 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.
1 i | S | IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
’i i : g i ; - (1) That the applicant, - _Shenandoah 0Oil chporation ,
‘is hereby authorized to institute a waterflood project in‘the
?..i====================?===ﬁﬁﬁﬁfiﬁﬁ§ﬁF Shagait Pool
o - : ' %by the injection of water into the Yates and Queen formations
b ¥ SR : threngis-the-followingederoribed —no bt s=n—PownSHEPS ====
: S Moxth = ~=Rasrge==== Westr=Bastr=RMPM; SR

sE : : & : e - . -

‘through its Shugart "B" Well No. 1, located in the SW/4 SE/4 of Sec-

tion 33, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New

o0 Mexico.
ééyii‘fi\ ;»;A { 1 (2) 'ihat the sub%gct waterflood}project is hereby desidnated
jf P . tfhe éé"‘""‘“”‘/ﬁ’ / /j’/’ ’/ﬂ &t v/ ' ’ Waterflood Proj‘ect and shall
ié» ' be governed by the provisions of Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the
gﬁ ’ ;cbmmiésion Rules and ReQUlations.
(3)_:Tﬁa£ mdﬁéﬁlj'prégréés'repOfts of the waterflood project
§ ghéreiﬁ authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in accor-
g {dénce with Rules 704 and 1120 of theé Commission Rules and Regula-

' tioms.
(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

‘entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

: DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
‘desigrated. -




